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March 31, 2022 

 

VIA MAIL 

 

Re:  Potential DeVry Federal Loan Discharge 

 

Dear Former DeVry Student: 

 

 

This letter is to inform you that you may be eligible to obtain a federal loan discharge due to 

recent actions taken by the United States Department of Education (“DOE”).  You are eligible to 

apply for this discharge even if you received restitution under settlements obtained by the New 

York State Attorney General (“NYAG”) and/or the Federal Trade Commission (“FTC”) with 

DeVry Education Group, Inc. and its subsidiaries DeVry University and DeVry/New York, Inc. 

(collectively, “DeVry”) that resolved investigations that revealed that DeVry exaggerated claims 

about graduates’ success in finding employment and inadequately substantiated claims about 

graduates’ salary outcomes.  You are receiving this letter because NYAG records identify you as 

having attended DeVry. 

 

 We encourage you to take advantage of this opportunity if you believed DeVry’s job claims 

and those claims influenced your decision to attend DeVry. To apply, you must submit a claim to 

DOE in a process known as borrower defense to repayment.  You can start that process at 

https://studentaid.gov/borrower-defense/.  If you received restitution from the NYAG or FTC 

settlement, you should mention that when you fill out your claim form.  

 

 If you have already applied to have your DeVry federal loan discharged, you can check 

your status under “Manage My Applications” at https://studentaid.gov/borrower-defense/.  About 

1800 former DeVry students have already had their federal loans discharged. 
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To learn more about applying for a federal loan discharge, please visit ftc.gov/devry or 

https://studentaid.gov/borrower-defense/.   If you believe you may be eligible, you should submit 

a claim without delay.  

 

  

 

  

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

   
      Consumer Frauds & Protection Bureau 
 


